
MEMORANDUM 

   

 

 TO: Mayor Walker and Councilors  

 FROM: M McPherson, City Administrator 

 SUBJECT: Disband Tree Board 

         DATE:        April 11, 2022 

 
Background:  
 
Based on research from staff, it appears that the Tree Board was established to address the effect of 
Dutch Elm Disease on the City’s trees.  Even when first established, there was very little activity on 
the part of the Board.  The Board has not met in 22 years. 
 
Recommendation:  
 
Given the lack of need evidenced by no activity in 22 years, staff recommends that the City Council 
move to disband the Tree Board. 
 
 
 
 


